
Diocese of Broken Bay

543 North Rocks Road, Carlingford

22 OCTOBER 2023 TWENTY-NINTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME
29 OCTOBER 2023 THIRTIETH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

Our Lady Help of Christians' 
31 Oxford Street, Epping

Phone
02 9876 2853

Website

St Gerard Majella's
YEAR A

Readings
22 OCTOBER 2023

Isaiah 45:1, 4-6
1 Thessalonians 1:1-5

Matthew 22:15-21
29 OCTOBER 2023
Exodus 22:20-26

1 Thessalonians 1:5-10
Matthew 22:34-40

a vigil Mass on Tuesday Oct 31st at 6pm at
OLHC,
morning Mass on Wednesday Nov 1st at
9:30am at St Gerard’s,

All Saints Day is Wednesday November 1st. We’ll
celebrate this with: 

an extra Mass on Wednesday 1st at 6pm at OLHC.

All Souls Day on Thursday Nov 2nd begins our
month of remembering those who have died. We
will have Masses at St Gerard’s at 9:30am and at
OLHC at 7pm. You may like to bring a photo to

Pastoral Works Fund: On Nov 5th we’ll take up our bi-annual Pastoral Works
Fund appeal which supports the resourcing of our catechists, the purchase of
student workbooks for our children in scripture classes in state schools, and
Catholic hospital chaplaincy. All donations are 100% tax deductible. Our levy
this year is $54,000 which works out to be around $54 for each of our 1000
people at Mass this weekend, though some can’t give this much and some of
the 1000 people are children. If you’re able to give, please do. There will be
envelopes at the back of the church next weekend if you’d like to take one
home and bring it back the following week, or go to
https://brokenbay.goodgiving.com.au/home/brokenbay and make sure to
nominate our parish when you donate.  

Book of Remembrance: The book of remembrance will be placed on or
near the altar for each Mass during November. It is at the back of the
church for you to add the names of people you love who have died. 

What is God’s?

Bring along a picture or a statue of a saint you love to place before the altar
during Mass. 

place in front of the altar to represent the person you love. 

Cemetery Mass: There will also be Mass on All Souls Day at North Rocks
Catholic Cemetery at 4pm followed by the blessing of graves. BYO chair. In the
event of severe weather this Mass will move to St Gerard’s Church.

Generosity: We raised a total of $11,832.95 in the recent Catholic Care
Homelessness appeal which is $3,000 more than we gave last year. This will
allow Catholic Care to continue supporting some of the most vulnerable people
in our Diocese. Catholic Care has now processed your donations and have
issued receipts where requested. Thank you for giving!

Thank you for office volunteers: With Marcella Letteri having now taken up the
reigns as secretary it is timely to thank the many volunteers who have assisted
in the parish when we have been short staffed over the past year. Thank you to
Betty Hillier, Bebette Frez, Juanita Chua, Anne Kilby, Helen Barry, Sandra Di
Nardi, Kate Norman and Kate Falzon. 

Parish Priest: Fr Jim McKeon           
Jim.McKeon@bbcatholic.org.au

Assistant Priest: Fr Aldrin Valdehueza           
Aldrin.Valdehueza@bbcatholic.org.au

eppcarl.org.au

Email
parish@eppcarl.org.au

Single Donation

Click here for:

Weekend Mass Times

Weekday Mass Times

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament

Sacrament of Reconciliation
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Flowers in November: We grateful to Maria Martelli and her family who continue to donate the
flowers which grace the altar each week at St Gerard’s. During November we might remember in
prayer Maria’s husband Frank when we see the beautiful flowers. Would you like to sponsor the
flowers at OLHC for one week during November in honour of someone you love who has died? If you
could bring 2 matching bunches of flowers to the church on the Saturday morning, please put your
name on the roster at the back of the church and the name of the person whom you’re donating
flowers in honour of.

OTHER PARISH NEWS & UPDATES

“May weapons fall silent”: Pope Francis has called for Friday Oct 27th to be a day of fasting,
penance and prayer for peace in the world, especially in Israel and Gaza. “Silence the
weapons. Listen to the cry of the poor, the people, the children, for peace,” the Pope said. 

PRAY FOR PEACE

Vigil for Peace: As the world watches with sadness at the
events unfolding in Israel and Gaza, we remember that there
is still unrest and suffering in so many places in our world,
including Ukraine, Myanmar, Sudan and Afghanistan.  

Installation of memorial plaque & plinth at St Gerard’s: In the coming weeks, we'll
begin the installation of a memorial plaque and plinth to honor the victims of clergy
sexual abuse. This step, initiated by the Parish Pastoral Council in 2022 as part of
our 50th Anniversary of St Gerard’s symbolizes our dedication to the healing
journey, our unwavering commitment to child safeguarding, and our aspirations to
reconcile our history with a brighter future. We plan to place the plinth, which will be
approximately 700 mm tall, to the right of the existing Our Lady outdoor meditation
space (refer to the attached picture). For any suggestions or recommendations,
please reach out to Richard.Houwing@bbcatholic.org.au. A small ceremony to
unveil the plaque will be held on Sat Dec 2nd at 11am.

Last Sunday night we invited our neighbours from our
ecumenical covenant churches Epping Uniting and St Alban’s
Anglican to join us on the forecourt of OLHC to pray for
peace. Let us continue to pray for and stand in solidarity with
all who suffer. 

Both of our churches are open all day, and the 9.30am Mass at St Gerard’s will be offered as
part of this day. Please find some time on Friday to join with people from around the world in
praying for peace. Fasting, even from just one meal is an act of intentionality in prayer, and of
solidarity with all those who are going hungry. 

Peace Vigil at OLHC last Sunday

At OLHC: Dec 24th - 5pm vigil and 9pm vigil. Dec 25th - 8.30am and 10.15am. 
At St Gerard’s: Dec 24th - 6pm vigil and 10pm vigil. Dec 25th - 7.45am and 9.30am. 

Christmas Mass times: For those of you who like to plan ahead we have confirmed our Christmas Mass times: 

Session 1 on Sat Oct 28 at 4pm or Sunday Oct 29th at 11:15am, and 
Session 2 on Sat Nov 11th at 4pm or Sunday Nov 19th at 11:15am. 

Junior Altar Servers at OLHC: OLHC has some dedicated young people who are junior altar servers.
The problem is, they are growing up and some are now adult servers! We’d like to invite young people
who have received Holy Communion and who are in Year 4 or older to become junior altar servers at
OLHC (a separate invitation for St Gerard’s will come later). There will be two training sessions each
lasting 45 min – 1 hour:

Training will be done by senior servers James Boswell, Maree Balzulat and Sonia Cuan and Fr Jim. Please contact
Marcella.Letteri@bbcatholic.org.au in the parish office or take a Permission & Information form from the back of the
church.    

mailto:Richard.Houwing@bbcatholic.org.au
mailto:Marcella.Letteri@bbcatholic.org.au
mailto:Marcella.Letteri@bbcatholic.org.au


Date:                        Sunday November 5th 
Time:                       11:30 am to 2pm 
Venue:                     David Lusby Pergola, Ascension Hill
                              Macquarie Park Cemetery and Crematorium
                              Cnr Delhi and Plassey Roads, North Ryde
                 https://nmclm.com.au/locations/macquarie-park/

If you are aware of anyone who is interested in knowing
more about the Catholic Church, please invite them to make
contact with the Parish Office for further details. Also, if you
are interested to know more about the process and getting
involved in actively supporting our enquirers, please contact
us: Phone 9876 2853 or email parish@eppcarl.org.au

All parishioners are welcome to gather for a brief prayer
service followed by luncheon with tea/coffee and

refreshments. Come, relax and enjoy each other’s company in
a peaceful, outdoor setting. Feel free to bring a plate to share

(tea/ coffee/ sandwiches will be provided).

DO YOU KNOW SOMEONE WHO IS INTERESTED
IN BECOMING CATHOLIC?

50++ Outing on the Hawkesbury: 19 parishioners plus one
eight-year-old grandson, Oliver, a very helpful little boy,
enjoyed a great outing! If you haven't been on 'The Riverboat
Postman' trip we all highly recommend it. Remember the
motto for Manly "Seven Miles from Sydney, A Thousand
Miles from Care”! This trip fits into that description. Further
from Sydney but certainly the same distance from care. A
spectacular Hawkesbury River, not to be missed.  

Our parish welcomes enquirers seeking to know more about
Christianity, and in particular the Catholic faith by joining with
them on a journey of self-discovery and the building-up of a
relationship with Jesus. 
This process is called the Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults.
Over the last month, there have been several people who
have indicated an interest in knowing more about our
Catholic faith, and we are hoping to re-commence our
meetings.

cont'd... "Other Parish News & Updates"

Altaration at OLHC Epping

Altaration: We were delighted to have completed our 5
weeks Altaration series which concluded with the
Commentary Mass on Tuesday, 10th October. Around
90 parishioners participated on this wonderful evening.

We celebrated Mass with commentated explanations of
the WHYs behind the WHATs we do and say during the
Mass. We have discovered the deeper meaning behind
the words, the symbols and the gestures we make
every time we attend Mass. We thank God for opening
our eyes to this profound mystery of our faith. May God
continue to deepen our love in participating in his
greatest gift of the Mass and never take it for granted. 

A special thank you to Manju, Amit, Astria, Jerome,
Mervin, Abraham, Phil, Joanna, Mery, Leon and last but
not least to Fr Jim & Fr Aldrin for helping run the
sessions. 

Parish Team
Parish Secretary

Marcella Letteri  Ph: 9876 2853
Email: Marcella.Letteri@bbcatholic.org.au

Parish Facilities & Operations Coordinator
Richard Houwing  Ph: 9876 2853

Email: Richard.Houwing@bbcatholic.org.au  

Admin. Assistant
Michael Davies  Ph: 9876 2853  

Email: Michael.Davies@bbcatholic.org.au

Coordinator of Sacramental Programmes, 
Children’s Ministries & Parish Communications

Lynn Siau  Ph: 9876 2853    
Email: Lynn.Siau@bbcatholic.org.au

Youth Ministry Coordinator
Joanna Mak  Ph: 0404 710 588      

Email: Joanna.Mak@bbcatholic.org.au

New Parishioner Engagement Coordinator
Belinda Shi  Ph: 0414 753 362

Email: Belinda.Shi@bbcatholic.org.au
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Kidz Word in Term 4 will resume on the 29th October at our Sunday 9:30am

Mass. This Sunday 22nd October, the State School Children’s Mass is on

instead. There will be a JUMPING CASTLE and another huge morning tea at

the undercover area of St Gerard’s School. All are welcome! 

SACRAMENTAL PROGRAMME & CHILDREN'S MINISTRIES

COMMUNICATIONS

Article submission deadline: If you would like to submit an article from your ministry for inclusion in
the next edition of our parish bulletin, please send it to Lynn.Siau@bbcatholic.org.au before 10am on
Wednesday 1st November 2023. Kindly understand I am unable to accommodate late submissions.
Please send in a Word document. Photos or graphics are acceptable in PNG or JPEG format. Please
note that PDFs will have to be reformatted and the clarity of your notice will be compromised. Do
provide an email address, a contact name and number in your article. Thank you.

Other ways to connect: 

FACEBOOK INSTAGRAM GRACE RADIO

Rite of Welcome: As part of their journey, children preparing for baptism are
introduced to the parish community in which they are to be baptised into. On the
8th October at St Gerard’s we may have had a record number of child undergo their
Rite of Welcome. Fr Jim was busy blessing all 8 children and welcoming their
families into our vibrant community pictured here on the left. We congratulate and
welcome all these beautiful families and ask that God’s grace pours down upon
them and guides them along their journey. 

We would be delighted to see as many of you as possible. Best dressed wins a prize at both churches. If you have any
queries or require assistance, please contact Lynn.Siau@bbcatholic.org.au or ring the parish office. We are really
looking forward to it!

Come and celebrate All Saints with us! Dressup will take
place at both churches. Details on the left.
If you need some ideas to get started, Google and Pinterest
are your best friends. You will see some really creative and
surprisingly easy ways to dress up as a saint! Here are a few
links that might be of assistance: 

www.pinterest.com.au/catholicicing/saint-costumes-for-
all-saints-day/
https://thenaturalcatholicmom.com/2019/10/26/quick-
all-saints-day-costume-ideas/

Baptism Renewal Blessing – 15th Oct St Gerard’s: What an amazing turn
out! It brought me so much joy to see so many smiling faces at our Baptism
Renewal blessing held during our Family Mass. It was lovely to catch up
with some families whose babies had been baptised in our church this past
year and see how they have grown. Many of the other children present
were baptised as babies and rarely touch their baptism candles. This Mass
was a great opportunity for these kids to hold their candles and process
into the church with Fr Aldrin reminding us all that we are invited to share at
the banquet with Christ through the sacrament of Baptism. For the final 
blessing the children were blessed with holy water before they processed out to enjoy the festivities awaiting outside. A
huge thank you to the hospitality team for the amazing spread of food and to the youth volunteers Sabrina, Leanne, Alex,
Rachel and Jack. It is through your generous acts of service that our parish is able to flourish. THANK YOU!   ~ Belinda Shi

eBulletin:  Please forward this link to anyone who might like
to subscribe to fill in via a desktop, the form on our website:
bbcatholic.org.au/epping-carlingford/news-events/parish-
newsletter
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YOUTH MINISTRIES

Antioch (Year 10/16 year olds-23 year
olds) - Antioch will next meet on 22nd
& 29th October, 6-8pm in the meeting 

Contact the parent support if you have any questions: Kirk
Koelmeyer (0420 874 824) or Louise Koelmeyer (0404 496
554). 

Cana (Year 6-9) meets on the 20th
and 27th  October in the parish hall.
543 North Rocks Road, Carlingford-
entrance via North Rocks Road. 

Emmaus young adults (23-30 year
olds) - Our young adults group will next
meet on the 24th Oct & 7th Nov, 

I also loved singing and praising God with the band
Emmanuel Worship. The talks that were given by the
speakers were amazing, and one of the talks was how to
be a Christian swifty. I really wanted tickets to go to Taylor
Swift’s concert next year and I managed to get them! In
this talk I learned I need to have the same desire of
desperately wanting God because he is always there to
support us through rough and difficult times.

For more information on any of our 3 youth groups and our
youth social media page, please contact the Youth
Minister, Joanna Mak on 0404 710 588 or send  her an
email at Joanna.Mak@bbcatholic.org.au

Erene: I don’t know where to start but to say how
wonderful, incredible and privileged I was to attend Ignite
with some amazing friends. I have never attended a
Catholic event so powerful and so filled with the Holy Spirit.
It was God who made me know that there is a purpose why
I am here today. 

Erene & Sophia at Ignite Conference 2023

One part that touched me was Adoration. I have never felt
closer to God. I looked at the Blessed Sacrament and
pictured God in my head as I closed my eyes and felt his
presence. During Adoration I heard him talking to me about
how I am a wonderful young lady loved by him and I cried
with tears of joy.

room at St Gerard‘s.

7-8:30pm in the meeting room at St Gerard‘s.

Ignite Conference Testimonies

The best part about Ignite were the night rallies as there
was a lot of music, dancing, praising God and fun. It felt
like a mini version of World Youth Day, with so much joy of
making new friends and praising God together in one
voice. Before we left Ignite we were told to not go back to
our old ways as we now have come closer to God. It's hard
to control ourselves from the temptations around us as our
fleshly nature wants to listen to the voice of the evil one
who is constantly whispering in our ears and feeding us
with thoughts against God. Ignite has taught me to have
patience, self control and a deeper love for God. As I
continue my journey in faith I want to seek the good in this
world and I hope and pray that one day I will be united with
my Jesus in heaven. Amen!    ~ Erene

Sophia: Ignite was a phenomenal and truly transformative
experience that inspired myself and my peers! I personally
had never attended before but had many friends who told
me how life changing it was for them. At Ignite, I got to
reunite with many of my friends, some I haven’t seen for
years.
Honestly I thought it might be a little disappointing after
the magnificent experiences from World Youth Day, but I
was happily very mistaken! I felt so free after participating
in Reconciliation. 
I also learnt a lot about my faith. An important takeaway for
me is: “God is not just a feeling, faith is a belief”. At Ignite, I
was extremely excited for Adoration. When I usually go to
Adoration, I cry from joy and the closeness of being with
God. However, I didn’t cry but felt numb during Adoration. I
thought maybe it’s a lack of faith. The very next day I learnt
from one of the priests that he hasn’t felt God in the last 10
years but still has faith and works to carry out God’s
mission and this gave me hope. I also mentioned to
someone that I was disappointed not to feel emotional
during Adoration and they mentioned the example of
Mother Teresa who said “Jesus has a very special love for
you. [But] as for me–The silence and the emptiness is so
great–that I look and do not see,–Listen and do not hear.”
Yet she still dedicated her entire life to helping those
around her because of her faith saying: “It is not enough to
say, ‘I love God, but I do not love my neighbor.”
The next night after that was the Holy Spirit centred night.
There I truly experienced God’s presence. I felt free and
any despair and doubt washed away for me at that
moment. I know that God is real and I truly have to follow
God with all my strength and willpower.    ~ Sophia

   ~ more news on our Young Adults overleaf

mailto:Joanna.Mak@bbcatholic.org.au


THIS FORTNIGHT'S FEATURE: THE WILD GOOSE

   ~ Parish Social Justice Team

You might not think that this is
something you need to do, but
it is something which is
celebrating the journey of love
and equipping ourselves to
continue to love. Join us in St
Gerard’s Meeting Room,
2.30pm – 4.30pm on Sunday
Nov 12th. RSVP to the parish
office, or call Pat & Margaret
on 0417 219 234 or Eddie &
Annie on 0416 345 644. 

The magic of your wedding day: Congratulations to our parishioners Daniel Dean and
Bernadette Sidonie, Jeffrey Lau and Teresa Zhang who were married earlier this month. 

OUR PARISH SUPPORTING REFUGEES AND ASYLUM SEEKERS

FLAME Women’s Night: The Missionaries of God’s love sisters
(MGLs) held a women’s night at Mt Carmel house on the 9th
October and some of our young adults went (pictured here on
the left). 
Around 25 young women gathered for a night of dinner and
fellowship, a talk on dream interpretation and women in
leadership. The night ended with night prayer in the chapel. 
The MGLs will be a running retreats coming up including a
women’s ‘El Roi’ retreat Nov 17-19. 
Register at www.trybooking.com/CFBRE  

Our parish young adults at Daniel & Bernadette’s weddingJeffrey & Teresa

Do you remember your wedding day? Why not take some time with your spouse to reflect
and celebrate at our marriage reflection afternoon on Sunday November 12th?

JRS currently provides vital support every week to over 150 families who are seeking asylum.
These families, who are largely unable to access Federal Government assistance, have JRS as
their only safety net.

Would you be able to help? We are asking you to support the Jesuit Refugee Service Parramatta Foodbank (JRS) with
items listed below to be collected on the weekend of 11th and 12th November 2023. Marked boxes will be at both St
Gerards and OLHC on that weekend only.

Cooking oil - 750ml / 1 lt / 2 lt
Basmati rice - 1 kg / 5 kg
Coconut milk - canned
Condensed milk - canned
Long life milk

JRS is also seeing an increasing rate of homelessness among their clients. This makes anything that requires storage and
preparation not suitable for their particular needs. As an option you may care to donate a Coles or Woolworths voucher
which allows clients to buy what they need as they need it. In this instance, the suggested amount is $25.

Thanking you for your continued support and prayers. We

are so very grateful; indeed your generosity has helped

clothe and feed those in need, and their self-esteem.

http://www.trybooking.com/CFBRE


Celebrations this Week
Ordinary Time Week 29
23 October Mon: St John of Capistrano
24 October Tue: St Anthony Mary Claret
28 October Sat: Sts Simon and Jude

Ordinary Time Week 30
1 November Wed: ALL SAINTS 
2 November Thur: THE COMMEMORATION OF ALL THE
FAITHFUL DEPARTED
3 November Fri: St Martin de Porres
4 November Sat: St Charles Borromeo

Titus is a conductor and organist, who currently serves as
the City Organist at the Sydney Town Hall, and was
formerly Assistant Organist to St Mary's Cathedral Sydney.
To receive an information pack with application instructions
please contact Titus.Grenyer@bbcatholic.org.au

Christmas Carols in Boronia Park: Sunday December
10th 5pm – 9pm. This is a project of the combined local
Christian churches which we are supporting. This is an
event for the whole community which gives the churches
an opportunity to speak (and sing) the good news of
Jesus’ birth. We’d like to have a stronger Catholic
presence there this year, so come and join us. 

Hien’s Ordination: Many of you will
remember seminarian Hien Vu who spent
2021 with us on his pastoral placement
and has continued to be a friend of the
parish. His ordination to Diaconate will
be on Friday Nov 24th, 7.30pm at St
Leonard’s Church, Naremburn.  

iOS https://apps.apple.com/app/id1660909501?mt=8
Android  https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?
id=com.ascension.app 

The only Catholic Bible app that includes the Catechism
of the Catholic Church is currently the "Ascension App"
Downloading and using the core features of Audio Bible &
CCC is completely free. Also free are the "Bible in a Year"
and "Catechism in a Year" with Fr Mike Schmitz. Links to
download the app are below:

POSITIONS NOW OPEN: for a Senior Organ Scholar and a
Choral Scholar.
Our Lady of Dolours, Catholic Parish of Chatswood, is
pleased to open applications for a Choral Scholar, and a
Senior Organ Scholar. Both are remunerated positions
focused on professional development, public performance
and working with choirs under the Director of Music, Titus
Grenyer.

Helping Students with Special Needs: Do you want to
help students with special needs strengthen their social
skills so that they can more fully participate in society?
Join us on Monday Oct 30th when students from St
Patrick’s College Dundas will share a morning tea and play
board games with us outside St Gerard’s after 9.30am
Mass. 

OTHER NEWS & NOTICES

The full text of the Great Adventure Catholic Bible
(NRSV - CE)
The full text of the Catechism of the Catholic Church
(CCC)

Free version includes: 

Take your Bible reading on the go.
Grow spiritually beyond just Sunday.
Easily share devotional content with others.

Why use an Audio Bible?

Romans 10:17 - So then faith comes by hearing, and
hearing by the word of God.

https://forms.office.com/r/ixhjkczuFd
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Kevin Saul (Marie Saul's nephew)
Maureen Carlon (Marie Saul's sister)
Beryl and John Day
Mary Chernov (sister of Trish Harrison)
Grace Spyrou (aunt of Kevin Siau)
Colette Murray
Leonie Oliver (Aged Care)
Matthew Connors 

Responsorial Psalm Response
29th Sunday in Ordinary Time - 22 Oct 2023 

Ps 95:1, 3-5, 7-10

Give the Lord glory and honour.

Please pray for......

Gospel Acclamation
29th Sunday in Ordinary Time - 22 Oct 2023 

Alleluia, Alleluia! 

Shine on the world like bright stars;
you are offering it the word of life.

Anniversaries - Antonio Trimarchi, Daniel Scarfe, Dr Felix Soosay, Agatha of Linx, Anne Gnanapragasam, John Butler 

Responsorial Psalm Response
30th Sunday in Ordinary Time - 29 Oct 2023

Ps 17:2-4, 47, 51

I love you, Lord, my strength.

Gospel Acclamation
30th Sunday in Ordinary Time - 29 Oct 2023

Alleluia, Alleluia!

All who love me will keep my words,
and my Father will love them and we will come to them.

Cohen Hadden (family of Pat & Margaret McArdle)
Peter McArdle (brother of Pat McArdle)
Graham Yeates 
Dennis Porteous (our retired Parish Secretary)
Paul Grassi 
Ethan Seng Mestanza (grandson of Mario and
Graciela Mestanza

For those who are sick and suffering:  

Lord, in Jesus your Son, you restored to us the gift of Everlasting life. Grant that life to:
Recently deceased - Christine Leung, John O’Rourke, David Traves, Rosario Sorbello, Dominican Trinh, Eric Yeung
(brother of Goretti Yeung), Boji Kiss  

Healing Mass: 1st Tuesday of the Month, 10am at St Gerard's Meeting Room, Carlingford
*﻿Wednesday, Thursday & Friday Mass at OLHC on hold till further notice.

Also for - Stella Nathan, Ted Stone, Enid Snedden, Luciana Turco, Yew Lee, Margaret Mary Dowd

Thank you for your prayers for all our brothers and sisters who are on our prayer list. They are strengthened
by our united prayers for them. Our parish also has a Prayer Ministry group on Facebook. There are occasional
prayer requests that come through the office via email or directly posted on this private group. 
Please feel free to join this private group if you would like to pray for someone or for your own intentions:
https://www.facebook.com/groups/2660800900909668 or via QR code on the right.

https://www.facebook.com/groups/2660800900909668
https://www.facebook.com/groups/2660800900909668

